
                  No.40 Week Ending Friday 15th December 2017 

SUPERVISION IN THE YARD BEGINS AT 8:35 AM AND ENDS AT 3:15 PM 
 

 

Last Day of Term 4 
 

Friday 22nd December 2017 
 

1:00pm Dismissal 
 

 
 

The Week Ahead  
Monday 18th December Primary Class Party Day 

Tuesday 19th December Step Up Day 
Supported Class – Natasha Community Access, 11:30am – 1:30pm,  
(McDonalds – Manor Lakes) 

Thursday 21st December Supported Class – Angela Travel Training, 9:00am – 3:00pm,  
(Geelong) 
Supported Class – Jackie  Travel Training, 9:00am – 3:00pm,  
(Werribee Pacific) 

Friday 22nd December End of Term 4 – 1.00pm dismissal 
 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 

We’re well into our transition period when all secondary students trial their 2018 year levels and classes, and get 
to meet most of their new teachers. The feedback has been great, with teachers very excited about the new 
courses – and students happy to take part in the new AFL and advanced English/Maths selections. 
 
The transition period has also included our new Year 7s for 2018, joining us for a day! The new Year 7s are our 
largest ever cohort. They had a great day meeting new classmates, their Home Group teachers and having a go 
at new subjects available in the secondary such as cooking and science. 
 
We’re all very excited about next year – and are looking forward to all the changes over the holidays such as the 
Bronte building being removed to make way for our latest secondary building, which will hopefully be breaking 
ground very shortly. 
 
From everyone at secondary, we hope all families have a safe and enjoyable holiday break and look forward to 
seeing you all in the new year. 
 
Renee Liprino 
Secondary Principal 7-12 
 



2018 College Captains 
 
Congratulations to our College Captains for 2018.  
 
School Captains     School Vice Captains 
Evette Mendoza     Angel Mishra 
Tristan Kay-hards     Emmerson Hogema 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Library News 
 
Second hand novels: 
 
We have the following 2018 book listed novels for sale second hand in the college library. If you would like a 
copy please see Debbie in the library. 
 
All $5each   CASH ONLY 
Year 7:  Holes (Louis Sacher)  
Year 9:  All I Ever Wanted (Vikki Wakefield)  
Year 11: To Kill A Mockingbird (Harper Lee)  
 
If you have any queries, please see me. 
 
Debbie Hema 
Library/Resource Leader 
 

 
 

Newsletter Sign Up 
 

The college newsletter can be accessed online via the college website: www.manorlakesp12.vic.edu.au. We 
encourage all families to sign up as an efficient means to receiving the newsletter.  The newsletter is one of the 
main forms of communication within our college community; all news, dates and information are published on a 
weekly basis. 
 
 

Dates To Remember 
Monday 
Tuesday  
Thursday 
Thursday 
Friday 
 
2018 
Monday 
Tuesday 
Wednesday 
Thursday 
Thursday 
Wednesday 
 
Thursday 
Friday 

Every 
Every 
Every 
Every  
Every 
 
 
29th January 
30th January  
31st January 
1st February  
8th February 
14th February 
 
15th February 
16th February 

Breakfast Club, 8:15am – 8:45am (Dalaroo Learning House) 
Rushford’s Uniform Shop, 8:30am – 10:30am (Argyle Administration) 
School Banking 
Rushford’s Uniform Shop, 2:00pm – 4:00pm (Argyle Administration) 
Breakfast Club, 8:15am – 8:45am (Dalaroo Learning House) 
 
 
Curriculum Day – No School 
Curriculum Day – No School 
Grade 1 – Year 12 Term 1 Begins 
Prep Students Begin 
School banking resumes 
Year 12 Wilson’s Promontory Camp 2018, 7:00am departure  
(Wilson’s Promontory National Park, Tidal River) 
Year 12 Wilson’s Promontory Camp 2018 
Year 12 Wilson’s Promontory Camp 2018, 4:00pm return 

http://www.manorlakesp12.vic.edu.au/


Grievance Procedure for Parents/Carers 
 

Step 1:  Make an appointment to meet with the teacher. 
Step 2: If the issue is unresolved, make an appointment with a Sub-school Assistant Principal  

Ph. 9741 4202 
Step 3:  To reach final resolution you may need to meet with the Assistant Principal on more than one 

occasion. 
Step 4:  Make an appointment with the Principal via the Principal’s Executive Assistant. 
Step 5:  If you are still dissatisfied phone or write to the Principal. 
Step 6: After steps 1-5, if the matter is not resolved, then the issue can be raised with the Regional Office 

on 9291- 650 
 

 

Personal Property 
 

 Students are discouraged from bringing valuable personal property to school (including mobile phones) 

 If students choose to bring valuable personal property to school, they do so at their own risk 

 The Department and the college do not hold insurance for personal property brought to schools and 
therefore it will not generally pay for any loss or damage property own risk. 

 

Compass 
 

Can all parents and guardians please make sure that you are regularly logging onto Compass via the website 
https://manorlakesp12.vic.jdlf.com.au/.  This is the College’s school management program and will provide you 
access to all aspects of your child’s school life. Functions that parents are able to access include viewing and 
approving absences, proving consent and paying for excursions and incursions, booking parent / teacher 
interviews, contacting teachers and keeping an eye on important dates via the College community calendars. 
 

All students currently have feedback uploaded for various curriculum areas and learning tasks.  Please access 
your child’s learning tasks to view teacher feedback, scoring (if relevant) and your child’s reflection on their 
learning. Please take the opportunity to provide any constructive feedback to your child and/or child’s teacher 
regarding their learning in the particular curriculum area. A reminder that the college is moving away from 
traditional end of semester reports, although a summation of your child’s learning will be available each 
semester including AusVELS progression points, any other relevant grading’s applicable to VCE/VCAL, 
additional teacher feedback for personal learning and overall achievement in subject area. 
 
 

Community News 
 

 

 

 
 

 RCIS PROGRAM AT 
ST. ANDREW’S PARISH WERRIBEE 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
All parents of secondary school children in the Werribee area who are interested in their child attending the 
Sacramental Program for 2018 to receive the Sacraments of Baptism, Reconciliation, First Eucharist and/or 
Confirmation are asked to leave their details at the Parish Office on 9741 4144 or email werribee@cam.org.au  
 

Please note – Enrolments close 15th December 2017.   

 

 

https://manorlakesp12.vic.jdlf.com.au/
mailto:werribee@cam.org.au


 

MACEDONIAN LANGUAGE CLASSES 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
There is an interest from the local community to open Macedonian language classes at the Victorian School of 
Language’s Point Cook Centre.  The class would run on a Saturday morning from 9am to 12.20pm, at Point 
Cook Senior Secondary College. 
 
To introduce Macedonian classes in Point Cook, we need students who may be interested in enrolling for the 
2018 school year, to register their interest with the Area Manager via telephone or email.    
 
The Victorian School of Languages is a specialist government school offering complementary language 
instruction outside of regular school hours for students in Prep to Year 12 (VCE). Students from all educational 
sectors (Government, Independent and Catholic) are eligible to enrol. 
 
The Victorian School of Languages offers quality courses aligned with government curriculum standards, based 
on communication skills that include speaking, reading, writing and listening.  For further information about the 
Victorian School of Languages, please visit:  www.vsl.vic.edu.au 
       
We look forward to hearing from you.                
 
Kind Regards, 

 
Zlata Matskarofski (Area Manager) 
Telephone:  8734 2815 
email:  zlatam@vsl.vic.edu.au  

 
 
 
 

Joining the Dots e-update 

December 2017 

  
 

 
Keeping you connected and informed about supports and services available to families and 
children in Wyndham. 
 
The December edition of the Wyndham Best Start Joining the Dots e-update is now available via the below 
link.  

 
http://wyndhamchildandfamilydirectory.com.au/hservice_providers/information_sharing_and_joini
ng_the_dots_e-update_ 

 

http://www.vsl.vic.edu.au/
mailto:zlatam@vsl.vic.edu.au
http://wyndhamchildandfamilydirectory.com.au/hservice_providers/information_sharing_and_joining_the_dots_e-update_
http://wyndhamchildandfamilydirectory.com.au/hservice_providers/information_sharing_and_joining_the_dots_e-update_


 



 
 



 

 
  



 
 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 
 



 

 


